

*KURE BEACH*  
*BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE*  
*AUGUST 13, 2012*

*The meeting was called to order at 4:00PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:*

*Ken Withrow, Chair*

*Priscilla Smith, Secretary*

*John Gordon*

*Linda Mason*

*Tony Gonsalves*

*Ron Eccleston*

*Those absent: Can dace Clark, Co-chair, Steve Pagley, Council Liaison, Herb Woebe*

*The draft of the July meeting were approved with the following change. Add John Gordon as present.*

*OLD BUSINESS:*

- A. The tree planting on K Ave. is ongoing.*
- B. Deer Population. John Gordon reported that Sunny Point has stated that they will undertake the problem of the Deer.*
- C. Town Entrance Sign. The old sign is still missing. The project is ongoing.*
- D. Landscape maintenance. Sonny has assigned one of his men to take care of the various plantings in town. The maintenance is noticeable and appreciated.*

*NEW BUSINESS:*

- 1. New Projects: John Gordon was the only member to present ideas for the Committee to address. They are as follows:*
  - a. Continue to develop and recommend landscaping proposal for all of the entrance signs; Town Lift Stations; Remainder of the Town Hall property, Street Medians; Joe Eakes Park including the Disc Golf area, The front area of the Police Station.*
  - b. Maintenance of all areas. This is being handled by Sonny Beeker's department.*
  - c. Pursue more turtle friendly lighting along Atlantic Avenue.*
  - d. Beach Clean-ups. This is handled by the Beach Protection Committee*
  - e. Install dog refuse stations on town properties. ( This has been done in a couple of locations)*
  - f. Add bike racks? This is handled by the SLAP Committee.*
  - g. Review the political sign ordinance and ascertain if it is being enforced.*
  - h. Address the Deer Problem. This is already being handled by Sunny Point.*
  - i. Review if the ordinances relating to yard and house appearance are being enforced. This was one of the original items the Beautification Committee handled back in 2001.*
  - j. Add a hand rail on the new boardwalk area.*

*The following suggestions are being handled by other committees or have already been done:*

*Items b,d,f,g,h &j.*

*The meeting was adjourned at 4:50PM. The next scheduled meeting will be on September 10<sup>th</sup> at 4:00PM at the Town Hall.*

*Respectfully submitted,*

*Priscilla Smith*